County-Specific Net Migration by Age, Sex, Race and Hispanic Origin, 2010-2020
Note on Data Suppression, July 2024 Release

In preparing the 2010-2020 Net Migration Estimates, data quality issues led the research team to decide to suppress certain data values:
1) All data cells (for a particular race/ethnic, age, or sex group) for a geography where the expected population value was less than 10 are suppressed. In other words, if the expected population estimate was less than 10, the associated final population, estimated migrants and net migration rate are also suppressed. This suppression is related to a requirement from the National Center for Health Statistics that no data be released where the underlying vital event total is less than 10. In addition, since the expected population value is used as the denominator to calculate net migration rates, very small expected populations can produce unreasonable migration rates.
2) All data variables for the Hispanic origin category have been suppressed. Net migration estimates rely on the Census Bureau’s Population Estimates Program blended base estimates for April 1, 2020 (vintage 2022). The program made improvements to this blended base for the Hispanic population with the vintage 2023 release. For this reason, net migration estimates for the Hispanic population are not currently included in the net migration estimates, but are being developed now for later release. 
